Minutes of Shannon Municipal District Meeting to consider the Draft Budgetary Plan held on Tuesday 8th November, 2021 at 12.00pm in the Council Chamber, Áras Contae an Chláir, New Road, Ennis, Co. Clare.

**Present:** Councillors John Crowe (Cathaoirleach), Donna McGettigan, PJ Ryan, Gerard Flynn, John Crowe, Pat O'Gorman, Michael Begley, and Pat McMahon.

Noeleen Fitzgearld Head of Finance, Jason Murphy Senior Executive Officer, Tom Mellet, Senior Executive Engineer and Patricia O'Neill Staff Officer.

## 1. Consideration of the Draft Budget – General Municipal Allocation (GMA) for Shannon Municipal District.

Cathaoirleach John Crowe convened the meeting and welcomed all present to this meeting to discuss and consider the General Municipal Allocation (GMA) in the draft budgetary plan.

Ms. Noeleen Fitzgerald, Head of Finance outlined that the purpose of the meeting is to consider the proposed General Municipal Allocation (GMA) for 2022 for the Municipal District of Shannon. She referred to the document that was circulated to the Members with the Agenda, informing them that the GMA for 2022 will be maintained at €318,250 for the district. They are currently working through the budgetary process, with the Budget meeting for the full Council scheduled for 26<sup>th</sup> November, 2021.

The Elected Members welcomed that the GMA figure for the year ahead was retained at the same level as last year and re-iterated the tremendous work done in the community through the GMA.

The GMA Budget for 2022 was proposed by Cllr. PJ Ryan, seconded by Cllr. Gerard Flynn and agreed by all.

The meeting then concluded.

Dated

Signed:		
	Cllr. John Crowe,	
	Cathaoirleach.	
Signed:		
	Meetings Administrator	

November, 2021